
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY
AIR QUALITY DIVISION

ACTIVITY REPORT: On-site Inspection
P015661841

FACILITY: Fisher Construction Aggregates SRN / ID: P0156
LOCATION: 900 S. Bradley Street, MOUNT PLEASANT DISTRICT: Bay City
CITY: MOUNT PLEASANT COUNTY: ISABELLA
CONTACT: Dean Gatehouse , Superintendent ACTIVITY DATE: 02/15/2022
STAFF: Kathy Brewer COMPLIANCE STATUS:  Compliance SOURCE CLASS: MINOR
SUBJECT: On site verification of equipment status and virtual inspection information
RESOLVED COMPLAINTS: 

SRN P0156 PTI 182-10 Fisher Construction Aggregates Crusher inspection

 A relocation notice for a crusher and ancillary equipment permitted under PTI No. 182-10 was 
received by the Bay City AQD office on January 5, 2022.  The relocation notice was for the crusher 
to operate January 14 through December 31, 2022 at a site in Williams Township.  The Bay City 
AQD office also received an inquiry from a Williams Township resident that expressed concerns 
about having a crusher operation.

I (KLB) contacted FCA to verify the relocation notice information and learn more about the 
activity.  The crusher was contracted to complete work at the Chip Road site owned by Gushow.  
The crusher had originally been relocated to the site in September 2021.  A relocation notice had 
been submitted to the AQD to perform crushing operations through December 2021.  

The crusher malfunctioned in the fall of 2021 and was taken off site to be repaired.  Repairs were 
completed in December 2021 and the crusher equipment was returned to the Chip Road site.  The 
crusher operated off and on through December 2021 and January 2022.

I provided the concerned resident with information about the FCA crusher and general crusher 
operating and permitting conditions.   I also encouraged the citizen to contact me if dust or 
impacts from crusher operations arose.

On February 11, 2021 I spoke with Dean Gatehouse, Superintendent for Fisher Construction 
Aggregates (FCA).  Material that needed to be processed was still present on the site in January 
2022. FCA continued crushing operations into January 2022 and submitted a new relocation 
notice that would allow the crusher to operate at the Chip road site through 2022.  

The Chip Road site has a pond and the crusher uses water from the pond for dust control.  The 
crusher operated has been trained and certified to read visible emissions. The operation 
completed and passed VE testing in 2010.  Conveyors that were added in 2014 have also been 
tested for VEs.  

Per Mr. Gatehouse the Williams Township Supervisor visited the site in response to a citizens 
concern about noise and dust.  At that time and while the crusher was operating Ddcibel readings 
taken on site showed acceptable levels and no dust issues were noted.

I requested site operating records for December 2021 and January 2022.  The company provided 
them on Feb 16, 2020.  The site  operated one day and crushed 425 ton in  December 2021.  The 
crusher processed 17,000 ton and operated 15 days in January 2022 .  
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On February 23, 2022  I drove to the Chip Road site and verified the crusher equipment had been 
removed.  

NAME DATE SUPERVISOR 
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